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The VBS kids and Lutherwood Staff “chill out” with popsicles 
after outdoor activity time.  VBS was at LMLC August 4-7th.  

All are welcome at Luther Memorial. 
Come join us for worship every Sunday at 10 am! 
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There are lots of mysteries in life, but the one 
I’m currently pondering is this:  “Who ARE the 
LOVE NINJA’s?”  On my first Sunday back since 
returning from my grandmother’s funeral in 
Illinois, I found heart shaped notes of love in 
the pulpit and on the missal stand on the altar!  
“God is Always With You” one reminded me!  
“You are Never Alone” said the other.  Both 
were signed “The Love Ninja’s”  I was then told 
that similar notes were sticking out of hymnals 
and tucked into the pew racks.  So, during the 
Children’s Time, we talked about how a word 
of love and encouragement is a sign from God.  
A reminder of God’s 
constant presence with 
us.  We also told the 
“tall kids” in the pews 
that there might be 
notes in their hymnals.  
RIGHT then and there, 
folks began to leaf 
through their hymnals!  
And each time 
someone found a note 
from the Love Ninjas 
their faces LIT UP and they beamed with 
delight.  Love does spread, just like light.   

 

As people shook my hand leaving worship, 
more than a few told me how meaningful it 
was to them to find those notes.  Some were 
taking them home to put on their refrigerators 
or mirrors.  One person was going to keep it in 
her car to look at on her drive to work each 
day.  Another was taking his with him to hide 
as a surprise for someone else.   

 

The next day I got a text message from one of 
our precious older members.  (Yes, folks of ALL 
ages should learn to text; in case of 
emergencies it’s much more reliable than a 
phone signal might be.)  Her text said: “This is 
the love ninja wishing you a wondrous day.”  
What a gift that was!  I smiled all afternoon!   

 

A part of our call as disciples and followers of 
Christ is to share the light and love of Christ 
with a world in pain.  The pain in the world is 
sometimes very evident:  racial tensions, 

violence, intolerance, war – 
they remind us on the news 
each day of the world’s pain.  
There are other painful 
situations, too, of course:  
unexpected diagnoses, the 
loss of a job, a broken 
relationship of any kind.  
And then there are those 
pains that sit under the 
surface.  We think we have 
them under control, but 

really we’ve just pushed them down for a time.  
Like a granddaughter who was extraordinarily 
blessed to have her grandmother for 54 years 
and yet still grieves her loss.  Even those just-
beneath-the-surface losses need a word of 
love.   

 

I still don’t know who the Love Ninjas are 
(although I have my suspicions), but I do know 
this….I am thankful for them!  People of God…
GO FORTH INTO THE WORLD!  BE LOVE 
NINJAS!   
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Stewardship Living 

A study by Harvard University shows that 80% of youth say 
that their parents are more concerned with their 
achievements than whether they care for others.  To flesh this 
out a little bit, that would suggest that 80% of parents care 
more about whether their son or daughter makes good 
grades, makes the team, or is chosen for the club than they 
care about if their son or daughter is kind to their classmates 
or cares about their sick neighbor.   

 
Of course, what this study says is that 80% of youth SAY that their parents feel this way.  It 
does not say that 80% of parents ACTUALLY feel this way.   
 
What we know is that it is easier to measure achievements than it is to measure compassion 
and it is easier, perhaps, to affirm achievements as well.  In these days, though, our 
stewardship of our parenting efforts and our influence in our children’s lives calls for us to 
purposefully affirm kindness and compassion in our youth.   
 
How can we do this?  Here are some suggestions for stewardship living: 
 
As a family, talk about where there are needs in your neighborhood or in your family.  Do you 
know someone who just had surgery?  Take them a meal that you prepare and deliver as a 
family.  Include a note or a drawing.   Does an elderly or infirm neighbor need a lawn mowed 
or snow shoveled?   

 
Do your children have classmates who need extra 
encouragement?  Consider with your daughter or son how they 
might offer that encouragement.   
 
When old enough, explore with your son or daughter places 
where they might offer their volunteer services.  Talk about 
vocation as that place where their gifts meet the worlds needs.  
 
Harvard suggests that families develop a daily ritual at bedtime 
or dinner or while driving that expressed thanks for those who 
contribute positively in our lives.  The church might call that 
family prayer!   
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Getting to know you… 
Grace Baker 
Grace Baker is a sophomore at Western 
Washington University in Bellingham and a 
2013 graduate of Ballard High 
School.  Grace is a Physics major and an 
accomplished rock climber.  This summer, 
Grace was a huge help at Vacation Bible 
School/Day Camp.  In this picture she is at 
the VBS registration table with Donna 
Smith.  
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Remember the Sabbath Day  
     As we turn the page to September, we are greeted with 
the Labor Day weekend.    
     Labor Day was originally designed as a day of 
recognition for the contributions of laborers in our 
country.  This also meant those workers could rest from 
their labors on this day.  Biblically, we call that Sabbath.  I 
have a very hard time even coming close to "remembering 
the Sabbath Day and keeping it holy" but as the new 
program year begins, I am pledging to you and to myself 
that I will do better in this regard.  No more checking 
email, no more answering phone calls.  It is my intent to truly keep this set apart as a day of 
rest.  Generally, my day of Sabbath is on Monday, but if there is a Monday holiday, as there is 
every first week of September, I will take it another day.  I will try to let you know.   
     And know that if there is a true emergency, I will be present even on Sabbath, provided I am 
not physically away.   
     Sabbath is a gift from God to us, a gift of time, of relationship, and restoration.  For your pastor, 
it is resting in this time that allows me to be fully present as servant of Christ and fellow worker 
with you in the vineyard.  ~PJ+ 
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Rally Sunday! -  God’s Work.  Our Hands. 
September 7th is RALLY  SUNDAY, that Sunday when we all “rally” back 
together after summer activities and our Sunday morning schedule returns 
to Sunday Church School at 9am for ages 3 through 8th grade.  On the First 
Sunday of each month, we have First Sunday Faith Forum for adults in the 
Fireside Room – watch for the schedule of topics.  Breakfast returns to the 
Narthex as Fruits of the Spirit Breakfast at 9am.   

On Sept. 7th, we will be participating in the ELCA’s God’s Work.  Our Hands. 
Sunday in an inter-generational event in the Fellowship Hall at 9am.  We will engage in a 
variety of service projects, including assembling personal care kits, collecting school supplies, 
and putting together sack lunches for our Operation Lunch Bag.  Donations of the following 
items are needed: 

Personal Care Kits:  Light weight bath size towels (dark colors recommended), bath size bars of 
soap in original packaging, adult size toothbrush in original packaging, sturdy comb, metal nail 
clippers.   

School Supplies for Broadview Thomsen:  Colored pencils (12 pack), pencil pouches/boxes, #2 
pencils with erasers in packages of 6-12, colored markers in packages of 12-24, poster paints, 
box of 16 crayons, folders with two pockets – red & green, pointed scissors, glue sticks – pkg. 
of 3 or 6, three ring binder, ruler –inches and centimeters, 1 package (ream) of copy paper. 

Lunch Supplies:  Small packages of tuna fish/crackers, individual cans of meat, (must be self 
opening), crackers with peanut butter, small packages of cookies, individual fruit snack cups/
applesauce, granola bars, pudding cups, hard candies, bottles of water. 

Blessing of Backpacks and Bags 
We will be blessing backpacks, bags, briefcases, took kits, 
bowling ball bags, lunch boxes, purses…whatever you carry 
with you in your day, on Sept. 7th during worship.  There 
will be a special treat for students and teachers!   

 

Welcome Center Grand Opening! 
Premiering on Sept. 7th….the LMLC Welcome 
Center….a space and place to gather information, 
sign up for events, and be WELCOMED to Luther 
Memorial.  The Welcome Center will be in the 
southwest corner of the narthex.   
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Advent Online Devotions 
This year we will again be publishing daily devotions online and via email 
during the season of Advent.  If you are interested in writing a devotion, 
please sign up in the Welcome Center.  A Scripture text and a word limit will 
be provided to you. 

Support LMLC by shopping on Amazon! 
What is the AmazonSmile Foundation? 
The AmazonSmile Foundation is a 501(c)(3) private 
foundation created by Amazon to administer the 
AmazonSmile program. All donation amounts generated by 
the AmazonSmile program are remitted to the 
AmazonSmile Foundation. In turn, the AmazonSmile 
Foundation donates those amounts to the charitable 
organizations selected by our customers. Amazon pays all 
expenses of the AmazonSmile Foundation; they are not 
deducted from the donation amounts generated by 
purchases on AmazonSmile. 

How does AmazonSmile work? 
When first visiting AmazonSmile, customers are prompted to select a charitable 
organization from almost one million eligible organizations. In order to browse or shop at 
AmazonSmile, customers must first select a charitable organization. For eligible purchases 
at AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to 
the customer’s selected charitable organization. 

How does my organization receive the donations? 
Each quarter, the AmazonSmile Foundation makes donations to eligible charitable 
organizations by electronic funds transfer. Donations will be transferred approximately 45 
days after the end of each calendar quarter. To account for Product returns, a portion of the 
quarterly donations will be withheld until the next donation cycle, subject to any reduction 
due to returns from prior quarters.  

To sign up, or shop go to:  http://smile.amazon.com/ch/91-0679122 

Financial Notes: 
Thank you for your continued support of our mission and ministry.  August contributions 
were higher than budgeted, which helps us counter the deficit in our budget.  Your faithful 
giving enables us to live into our mission statement:  Actively Sharing Christ's Love in 
Community.    
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Monthly financial reports are now found in The Messenger.  Your Council, Treasurer, Stewardship 
Team, and Pastor hope that these will give you a good idea of how our finances are faring.  Talking 
about money, budgets, and giving is a part of Stewardship.  We hope that having this information in 
The Messenger will be helpful to you in your financial support of the ministries of Luther Memorial. 

August 2014 
Preliminary Financial Picture as of 8/24/14 

Data is not finalized and is subject to reconciliation.   

LMLC 2014 Full Year Budget: 
$219, 044.64  

Contributions Needed per week : 
 $4,212.39 

August Contributions Received 

August 3 $9,628.67 August 10 $4,444.77 

August 17 $2,627.50 August 24 $1,659.00 

Contributions as of 8/24: $18,359.94 Budgeted as of 8/24: $16,849.56 

Difference as of 8/24:  
$1,510.35 

August Contribution Designations as of 8/24 
Fund Amount 

Vacation Bible School $800.00 

Memorials $30.00 

Lutheran World Relief $100.00 

Members in Need $20.00 

Helping Hands $159.00 

ELCA World Hunger $40.00 

Room Use $475.00 

Gifts other than Offerings and Tithes - General Fund $3,938.67 

Unpledged Offerings and Tithes $3,548.36 

Pledged Offerings and Tithes  $9,248.91 

Total August Contributions: $18,359.94 
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News from Broadview Community Council BlogNews from Broadview Community Council BlogNews from Broadview Community Council Blog   
www.broadviewseattle.org/www.broadviewseattle.org/www.broadviewseattle.org/   

Friends of Piper’s Orchard to Host Eighth Annual Festival of Fruit 

The Friends of Piper’s Orchard invite the community to join them in celebrating Carkeek Park’s 

historic orchard on September 13. Events will include cider pressing and tasting, live music, 
activities for kids, guided tours of the historic orchard and more. 

 
When: Saturday, September 13, 2013 

What time: 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. (cider making presentation will run from 2:30 – 4) 

Where: Carkeek Park Environmental Learning Center, 950 N.W. Carkeek Park Rd., Seattle 

Cost: The festival is free and open to the public. 

Parking: Visitors are encouraged to park below the learning center. Volunteers will be directing guests. 

More info: 206-684-0877 or www.pipersorchard.org 

All are welcome to join for: 

• Informational presentations: Experts including the renowned Dr. Bob Norton, retired research 
scientist from WSU Extension in Mt. Vernon, and Shaun Shepherd from Portland’s Home Orchard Society 
will give talks on apple varieties and identification. 

• Apple identification: Bring apples from your home orchard for variety identification. 

• Fresh pressed cider: Visitors are encouraged to try out making cider the old-fashioned way, with a 
hand cranked cider press. 

• Homemade pie: Visitors are welcome to donate homemade pies. Fresh warm cider and slices of 
homemade pie will be available for a nominal cost, with proceeds to support ongoing maintenance of the 
orchard. 

• Orchard tours: Expert volunteers who have painstakingly restored the orchard will lead tours, pointing 
out the heirloom varieties that are going strong as well as younger trees and newly planted grape vines. 

• Apple Tasting: Visitors will have the chance to taste heirloom apple varieties that are grown in the 
orchard. 

• Kids’ crafts: Little ones will enjoy organized arts and crafts activities. 

• Cider making presentation: Watch and learn how to make cider during a presentation starting at 
2:30 p.m. 

The Friends of Piper’s Orchard is a group of dedicated volunteers who discovered and then 
rescued the historic North Seattle orchard from invasive plants. The annual Festival of Fruit 

raises awareness and funds to help the volunteers ensure that the orchard, originally planted in 
the 1890s, will survive at least another 100 years. 

The Festival is sponsored by Friends of Piper’s Orchard, Seattle Parks and Recreation, Carkeek 
Park Advisory Council, Seattle Tree Fruit Society and City Fruit. 

http://pipersorchard.org/






The Liturgy of September 
by the Rev. Kirby Unti, Bishop 

A publication of Northwest Washington Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. 

September is upon us 
again and I have yet to 
transition into this month 
without developing a knot 
in my stomach. This is 
where fear takes up 
residency in my life. I 
know the source of this 
fear. It dates all the way 
back to the first day of 
school. I never slept well 
the night before - worried 

about whether I would like 
my teacher, who would 
I be seated next to, did I know 

my times tables, and did I have the right clothes to 
wear? This fear was also dosed with a certain level of 
excitement and anticipation of what the new year might 
hold. 

 

When it came time to send our own kids off to  school, I 
relived these same memories as I watched them gear 
up for the transition. One daughter slept in the new 
clothes she was going to wear on the first day and was 
up at O-Dark-Thirty ready to go. Another daughter was 
sorely disappointed when we woke her up for the 
second day of kindergarten. “You mean I have to go 
again?” 
 

Two of my daughters are now public school teachers. I 
watch them go through their own version of fear and 
anticipation each year.  Little do the students know 
that their teachers share some of their same feelings 
about starting a new year. 
 

 
We live two blocks from the elementary school 
our daughters attended and where our one 
daughter now teaches. I watch the kids decked out 
in their new clothes and bright backpacks, chasing 
after one another as they participate in this 
annual trek back to school. I watch the school 
buses whiz by with kids staring out the windows 
knowing that some are as scared as I was. 
 

We do not acknowledge the first day of school 
in our liturgical calendars. Perhaps it does not 
rise to the proper level of holiness. I wish we did 
because for me it captures a good deal of what 
it means to be human. It is about transition and 
being called to trust the future. It is about facing 
our fears so that we can stretch and grow. It is 
about letting go, being vulnerable and discovering 
new horizons. God never allows us to become a 
settled people. Summer vacation always comes to 
an end. 
 

I must confess I enter into my second year serving 
the office of bishop with many of the same 
feelings that I had as child gearing up for another 
year of school. It comes with that same mixture 
of fear, excitement and anticipation. Friends, for 
me this is the pathway of faith. It is the constant 
discovery that future is in God and means us well. 
 

Lord God, you have called your servants to ventures 
of which we cannot see the ending, by paths as yet 
untrodden, through perils unknown. Give us faith to 
go out with good courage, not knowing where we go, 
but only that your hand is leading us and your love 
supporting us; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Stay in touch and in the know! 

Have you checked out the Synod Website Calendar? www.lutheransnw.org/calendar 
Do you receive the Weekly Update eNews? www.lutheransnw.org/subscribe 

Synod News 
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http://www.lutheransnw.org/calendar
http://www.lutheransnw.org/subscribe
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   The Spirit 
A resource available to our congregations 

Recently I participated in an online webinar about social 
media for ministry. It is part of a free series of webinars 
produced by the Gulf Coast Synod 

and the SW Texas Synod - and made available to anyone (yes, 
you, too!) LEAD (Living Everyday as Disciples) provides a series 
of 10-minute webinars, one per month, aimed at equipping 
congregation council leaders. Topics range from understanding 
congregational dynamics to creating a strategic agenda to 
developing a missional budget. I hope you will find them 
useful and promote them. You can find a link for them on our 
synod website: www.lutheransnw.org/lead-resource. 
 

Below I share my notes from the presentation made by 
Pastor David Hansen, regarding using social media for 
ministry. Perhaps this will be good fodder for your 
congregational conversations. I know it has sparked a desire 
in me to re-examine the way that the synod uses social 
media. Wanna talk more about it? Come by the synod office 
for coffee and a chat - 
or Facebook me - or tweet about it #lutheransnw. 

 

Three Foundational Principles of Social Media for 
Ministry: 

Social Media is about relationships. 
The church helps build relationships with God AND the 
church helps build relationships with one another. The use 
of social media helps connect us 
through shared passions, ongoing conversations and the 
creation of new connections. 

 

Questions for your congregation to consider: How will 
this social media tool help us build relationships? How 
can it help connect people? 

 

Social Media is about listening. 
 

Too often we only consider social media tools to tell people 
about our congregation - as though it were an electronic bull 
horn - another way to get the word out about congregational 
news and upcoming 

events. But social media is not the same as broadcast media. 
It is a two way street - it is, as the name implies, social or 
interactive. Therefore, social media must also be about 
listening. 

 

Questions for your congregation to consider: 
What are the topics in your community? 
What are the topics your congregation members are 
talking about on social media? 
What are others saying about your church? Take note: even if 
others are not talking about you - that says something, too. 

Social Media is about reaching into the community. The 
weekly Sunday bulletin reaches those who were in 
attendance. Your monthly church newsletter reaches those 
who are on your mailing list. Social media provides a way to 
connect with folks beyond your doors. Some social media 
tools are designed precisely to connect people who may not 
already know one another around shared interests. 
Chances are, there are other organizations from your 
community who are already online. Listen to them: 
What are they talking about? What are 
the news stories that matter? What are the events 
people are talking about? Listen - and then join the 
conversation. Become knowledgeable about information 
for and about your wider community. 

 

Many congregations serve as the community center 
for their neighborhoods. You can do this in your online 
presence as well by becoming a 
virtual community center - an online neighborhood center. 
Provide information that matters to the whole community, 
promote community businesses, share events, and lift up 
prayer concerns for the neighborhood. Provide an online 
space for the whole community - not just your members, 
but for the whole community. Our world has changed - we 
used to ask what we wanted people to do for us: attend 
worship, to know about our bible studies, have access to 
our calendars and announcements, and participate in 
youth group events. We still 
want those things, of course. But now the shaping question 
in our social world has changed. Now we ask, “What can we 
do for our community? What can we do for our 
neighborhood?” 

 

Peace to you in your journey, 
Susan Berg, Synod Communications Administrator 

The Spirit, a publication of the Northwest Washington 

Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

(ELCA), is intended for members, leaders, and clergy of 

synod congregations and organizations. 

Congregations are encouraged to copy The Spirit and 

include it in their own newsletters. The Spirit can be 

downloaded from the Synod website. 

 

Northwest Washington Synod, ELCA 5519 
Phinney Ave North Seattle, WA 

98103-5829 

Telephone: 206-783-9292 

Toll Free: 1-800-244-6997 

Fax: 206-783-9833 

Email: office@lutheransnw.org 

Website: www.lutheransnw.org 

 
Information for the October issue of The Spirit is due to the 

Synod Office by September 8 

http://www.lutheransnw.org/lead-resource
mailto:office@lutheransnw.org
http://www.lutheransnw.org/
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Provided by Lutheran Counseling Network 
In anticipation of our 33rd Anniversary in 2014 and in our ongoing role as a social ministry 

organization in the ELCA, we also would like to remind you of our website 
www.lutherancounseling.net. On it, you will find information about LCN, our staff, locations, 
means of contact, etc. Here you will also find past articles of Faith and Every Day Life going 
back to 2007. It is also our hope that this will be another way for you to conveniently direct 

people to us so as best to access the services they may need.  
 

Faith and Everyday Life     September 2014 
 

That Serious Condition 
If nothing is Serious, Nothing is Funny 

 

“Want to hear a dirty joke?” said the second grader. “A pig fell into a mud 

puddle!”  The child proceeds to roll on the floor laughing, watches you enjoy 

their reaction and then tells you the same joke again, hoping for the same 

reaction. 

 

Of course what is serious is that we don’t want our children telling dirty jokes. What is funny is that the child 

doesn’t know what one is, but they know you don’t want them telling one. So they bait you with the opening 

line and then laugh, for reasons they could not even begin to explain. If there were not a serious prohibition 

against dirty jokes, there would be no humor in this at all. 

 

Dark humor is often the flip side of serious. When a tragedy strikes, sometimes a constant gaze at the pain is 

too much to maintain. We make jokes of it to keep it from overwhelming us. Death is a prime candidate for 

such treatment. 

 

Sometimes we can even find humor when the joke is on us. We see a part of ourselves that we take very 

seriously and someone pokes fun at it. On occasion, we are able to momentarily step outside of our life and 

death perspective on whatever this is. We see that in the grand scheme of things, our having or not having this 

as a part of us will not be the end of the world. 

 

A friend once received a card which read, “Laugh at your problems, everyone else does!” She saw the irony 

immediately, and found the card quite cheery. 

 

Our problems can be humorous precisely because they are serious. Perhaps God is even laughing at your 

problems at this very minute. God can because God knows that serious is not the final word about our 

existence. Remember, that the serious side is only a side. It’s not the whole enchilada. Hey, Laugh! That was a 

joke! 

 

 
        Lutheran Counseling Network 
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Worship Leaders 

 9/7 9/14 9/21 9/28 

Assisting Minister Gordon Trombley Steve Olson Katy Sarff Paul Olsen 

Lector Paul Olsen Elaine Hardin Marge Skrinde Phyllis Swenson 

Acolytes Payton Johnson Jackson Ter Hark Kyle Gough Sandy Jamieson 

Communion & 
Altar Care 

Laurie Meade 

Greeters  
and Ushers 

Laurie Meade 
Bill Meade 

Gordon Trombley 
Diane Chapman 

Heidi Gough 
Gavin Gough 

Steve Olson 
Lollie Ellingson 

Song Leaders Paul Olsen 
Julie Moe 

Janice Sherlock 
Kris Johansson Katy Sarff 

Children’s Time Pastor Julie Hutson 

Musician Lennon Aldort 

Warren & Dorothy Smith 

Erika & Joe Skovron 

Rolf Skrinde 

Brian Beistel 
Rev. Julie Hutson 

Sandy Jamieson 

Stephanie Bannister 

Beverly Mueller 

Lollie Ellingosn 

Cole Mindrum 

Warren Smith 

Dorothy Smith 

Ruth Bartling 
Jean Rizer 

Delia Broderick 
Audrey Long 
Corey Stever 

Ryan Smith 

Scripture Readings 

September 7|  
Pentecost 13 

September 14|  
Holy Cross Day 

September 21|  
Pentecost 15 

September 28|  
Pentecost 16 

Ezekiel 33:7-11 
Psalm 119:33-40 
Romans 13:8-14 
Matthew 18:15-20 

Numbers 21:4b-9 
Psalm 98:1-4 
1 Corinthians 1:18-24 
John 3:13-17 

Jonah 3:10—4 :11 
Psalm 145:1-8 
Philippians 1:21-30 
Matthew 20:1-16 

Ezekiel 18:1-4, 25-32 
Psalm  25:1-9 
Philippians 2:1-13 
Matthew 21:23-32 

Don & Stephanie Bannister 

Morgan III & Laurie Brassfield 

Joe &  Diane MacKechnie 




